FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would like to change the wording from “wasted” to "spent" instead. Providing legal advice and representation to deal with employment tribunal claims is very much in the public interest. 

https://www.gov.uk/employment-tribunal-decisions?keywords=Leicester+City+Council

In relation to settlement agreements, the same applies, I would like to change the wording from "wasted" to "spent" as spending money on settlement agreements/compromise agreements is also very much in the public interest (see article below):

https://www-leicestermercury-co-uk.cdn.ampproject.org/c/s/www.leicestermercury.co.uk/news/leicester-news/city-council-spends-more-500k-2309992.amp
Between February 2017 and June 2022, the total amount spent by Leicester City Council on defending Employment Tribunal claims brought by centrally employed staff was £256,317.93.

Between February 2017 and June 2022, the total number of settlement agreements with centrally employed staff was 29.

Between February 2017 and June 2022, the total amount spent on settlement agreements with centrally employed staff, to include contractual payments (such as notice pay and holiday pay) was £458,355.45. This equates to an average per settlement agreement of approximately £15,800.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
